










 

 

 

April 26, 2023 
 
Van Lee 
Audit Manager 
Office of the City Auditor, City and County of Honolulu 
 
Rebecca Testin 
Senior Auditor 
 
Dear Mr. Lee and Ms. Testin: 
 
Thank you for your external quality control review report dated April 26, 2023.  We are 
very pleased with your opinion that the City of Albuquerque’s Office of Internal Audit was 
in compliance with Government Auditing Standards and applicable legal and regulatory 
requirements for audits and non-audit engagements during the July 1, 2019 through June 
30, 2022 period.  
 
We greatly appreciate the efficiency of the review team and its efforts to recognize areas 
in which our office excels relative to audit reports, supportive staff and management, and 
commitment to improvement and compliance with Government Auditing Standards.  We 
would also like to thank Lyndon S. Remias’ efforts in coordinating our peer review and 
putting together such a great team.     
 
Our office is committed to continuously improving our audit processes. We appreciate the 
professionalism, time, and effort the review team devoted to help us become an effective 
audit organization. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
             
Marisa C. Vargas, Interim City Auditor 
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